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August 7, 2019

The Honorable Martin D. Moore
Batavia City Manager

One Batavia City Centre
Batavia, NY 14020

Re: Lead Service Line Replacement Program
Grant Award Notification
(C) Batavia, Genesee Co.

Dear City Manager Moore:

On behalf of the New York State (NYS) Department of Health, | am pleased to inform you
that your municipality has been awarded a NYS Lead Service Line Replacement Program (LSLRP)
Grant. The LSLRP was created by the NYS Clean Water Infrastructure Act of 2017 to provide
municipalities with grant funds to assist in the replacement of lead service lines.

Your LSLRP grant has been awarded in an amount not to exceed $554,112. The final
amount of your grant will be determined in accordance with program requirements and is contingent
upon the review and approval of the Office of the State Comptroller.

In order to begin the contract negotiation process, please send your finance contact person’s
name, phone number and e-mail address to LSLRP@health.ny.gov. Also, if you wish to designate
a municipal contact to receive LSLRP related information, please provide that contact information as
well.

Additional details about the LSLRP c¢an be found on the program web site:
https://health.ny.gov/lslrp.  You may also contact Mr. Stephen Marshall at (518) 402-7650 or
stephen.marshall@health.ny.gov with any questions you may have regarding the LSLRP.

We look forward to working with you on your water quality improvement project.

Sincerely,

e
Lloyd R. Wilson, Ph.D.
Director

Bureau of Water Supply Protection
NYS Department of Health

ce.: NYSDOH - Western Region, Attn: Mr. Hartsough, Ms. Kellerhouse
Genesee County Health Department, Attn: Ms. Balduf



